
Maine Mavericks Board Meeting

Tuesday, 02.03.2026

Dunkin Donuts, Whitney Point NY

Called to Order 5:41pm

Attendees

David McGowan, First Foreman

Lacey Barton, Second Foreman

Mark Billings, Third Foreman

Nicole Buckley, Treasurer

Teresa Shattuck, Show Secretary

Whitney Hibler, Recording Secretary

2 Year Directors: Carol Bridges, Alex Harmon, Theresa Yale

1 Year Directors: Gavin Ayers, Jodi Brayman, Brian Franklin


Agenda

Last Meeting Follow-up

1. Meeting minutes from the last meeting were read and accepted. Jodi made a motion to accept and Teresa seconded it
2. The Treasury report
 - a. Checking \$1,515.85 Savings \$11,349.41 Scholarship \$4,009.06
 - b. SuperBowl Fundraiser money has been deposited along with the down payment for the drags, website money for the domian, ribbons.
 - c. Memberships were handed in, some cash for the super bowl board, and sponsorships were deposited.
 - d. Teresa made a motion to accept the treasury report and Jodi seconded.
3. Old business.

New Business

1. Rule update/corrections
-

- 
2. Ribbons
 3. Class list
 4. Show Bill
 5. Food
 6. Tractor and Drags
 7. Tack sale
 8. September NBHA show weekend
 9. Sponsors

Notes

1. Rules
 - a. Adding no riding bareback or double
 - b. Adding dogs need to have rabies certificate
 - c. Adding no riding on the track or the river side of the arena.
2. Ribbons
 - a. 1st, 2nd, 3rd are all we needed to order this year
 - b. They will be mailed to David in April
 - c. \$1,244
 - d. They wouldn't accept our tax exempt because we are out of state. Jodi can help find the form and maybe try that.
3. Class list
 - a. Using the Aug form from last year and all Teresa has to do is change the date, judge
 - b. Lacey proposes we add a Mini Division with a year end award, including a mini obstacle class and removing one of the driving to the show bill. All were in favor.
4. Entry Forms
 - a. Narrowing it down to what we like. Teresa, Jodi and Caro will fine tune it.
5. Stalls
 - a. People who dont clean their stalls do not receive their refund.
 - b. A verbal warning will be given to people who abuse the privilege.
 - c. A clear whiteboard with sign ins and outs in the office would be useful
6. Food
 - a. May, June and July McGraw Boy Scouts will cook both days providing breakfast and lunch.

- b. A portable BBQ pit has been secured and Cory will cook the chicken again for us
- c. Night Show food Rocky Road is going to get back to Mark but hasnt yet.
 - i. As a back up maybe we can get FFA/4H club to run a taco bar
 - ii. Brian also know a couple of food trucks
- d. Lacey reached out to Ruby Blues for the silver shows

7. Tractor and Drags

- a. Drag deposit is paid and we have the money for them. Brian will pick them up when its not -20. A cashiers check may be the best way to pay.
- b. Lacey found a used John Deere that is big enough for the equipment to work the arena and in our budget.
- c. It was suggested to look into if they will or do provide any kind of warranty or once over.
- d. It was proposed that if they come back with an offer for the tractor somewhere between \$31,000 and \$35,000 that we accept it. All were in favor.

8. Sponsors

- a. It is very important people try to get a couple of sponsors.
- b. The form is on the website and a receipt form is in the group chat.
- c. With the tractor and drags coming out and possibly sand for the arena that doesnt leave much for the rest.

9. NBHA Show Weekend


- a. It was proposed that we partner up with NBHA06 and add money to the 3Ds
- b. We would split rent for the day.
- c. We need lots of club participation
- d. All were in favor

10. Patterns for Gymkhana

- a. May Big T
- b. June Speed Barrels
- c. July Horseshoe Barrels
- d. August Flag Race

Action Items

1. Whitney will add rules
2. Mark will wait to hear about Rocky Road for the night show
3. Brian will get the drags on a mild weekend
4. Everyone will get some sponsors

- 
5. Lacey will get price for Board Member Shirts/Merch

Next Meeting

March 10th Dunkin Donuts 5:30pm

Submitted by Whitney Hibler, Recording Secretary

Meeting Adjourned 7:15 pm